
  HAPPISBURGH PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF HAPPISBURGH PARISH COUNCIL 

HELD AT THE WENN EVANS CENTRE ON 12th December 2016 AT 7.30PM

Present:

Cllr Glenn Berry (Chairman), Cllr George Siely, Cllr Kirsty Ritchie, Cllr Jan Newall, Cllr Dave Mole, Cllr C Siely, Cllr S Stockton, Cllr T Love
Jo Beardshaw (Clerk)

9 members of the public
1. To consider apologies for absence.  Cllr Burke had sent her apologies as she had had to attend another meeting
2. To receive Declarations of Interest on agenda items. None 
3. To agree the minutes of the meeting of Happisburgh Parish Council held on Monday 14th November and matters arising (for information only).  The minutes were agreed.  
3.1 The Chairman noted that he was looking into purchasing a time clock for the cistern in the toilet block
4. Chairman’s report
4.1 The Chairman noted that he had ordered road planings for the Wenn Evans Centre car park and that the cheque was on the agenda for TG Askew
The Chairman noted that he had spoken with Rob Young at NNDC regarding the deep coast and fossil trail as per emails from the Clerk during the month.  He reminded the Council that the agreement which it had given to NNDC was only to put in a grant application for funding for the trail, not to do the actual work.  He noted that Rob Young was intending to put together a presentation if and when the grant was given and if the next steps were taken.  He noted that it was possible that the Cart Gap toilets could perhaps be incorporated into the whole project, and could be kept open all year round and perhaps some work undertaken at the Cart Gap car park itself.  He stressed that this was simply his hope, not a decision which had been made by NNDC
The Chairman noted that the SAM2 data had demonstrated that the average speed through the village is around 32 mph
4.2  Other Councillors’ reports

Cllr G Siely noted that there were 1.5 allotments to let.  The Clerk would put this in the parish news

1. Correspondence
1.1 PCSO report.  The Clerk noted that the PCSO had been unable to attend the meeting, but had sent a report as follows:  there had been one crime reported since the previous report, which was a common assault on the 21st November.  The Police were investigating this  
1.2 NNDC.  PF/16/1255.  43 Plovers Cottage, Rollesby Way.  Application withdrawn.  Noted
1.3 Cllr Stockton.  Village Clubs.  Cllr Stockton suggested that when donations are made to clubs within the village a letter is sent with the donation suggesting that clubs attempt to also find funding from within the club itself, and perhaps match-fund any donations themselves.  Cllr Stockton suggested that if this happened, more clubs would be in a position to help themselves
6 Adjourn the meeting for public session / comments on planning applications and any other matters

The meeting was adjourned at 7.59pm

6.1. District and County Councillor reports. County Councillor Seward noted that the Devolution deal in Norfolk would not be going ahead following votes by district and borough councils.  He also noted that social care budgets at NCC, as with all budgets, are under pressure
Cty Cllr Seward also noted that the CAB agreement had been made, led by NNDC and that there was a new permanent office in North Walsham.  

6.2. Mike Trivett noted that the gang mower needed to be scrapped and that a new tractor might be required within a year or two and that a new gang mower should be purchased.  The Chairman would speak to one or two companies to ask for quotations
The meeting was reconvened at 8.09pm

7 Agenda items

7.1. To consider Councillor training.  Councillors did not consider that training was necessary
7.2. To consider a bench at the top of the ramp at the car park on Beach Road.  The Clerk would organise photographs of the planter at the School, for the Council to see at a future meeting.  
7.3. To consider the future of the Beach Road car park, including future roll back.  The Chairman suggested that this item be postponed indefinitely due to the deep coast subject, which could have an impact on all discussions regarding the car park
7.4. To confirm a donations policy for the following financial year, which includes a note that donations will only be considered in March and September, with payments being made in April and October.  AGREED
8 Financial Matters.  The bank reconciliation and bank statements had been checked and signed by the Vice Chairman
8.1. The following receipts were noted for the period: 

8.1.1. EON credit.  Solar panels.  £304.30

8.1.2. NCC.  Bottle bank recycling March to September.  £278.86

The following payments were approved and cheques signed as follows:

8.2. PC account.  S/O.  Nest.  Clerk Pension.  £68.46 (£48.90 from PC)

8.3. PC account.  Chq 709.  CANCELLED
8.4. PC account.  Chq 710.  Clerk salary and expenses.  £513.37
8.5. PC account.  Chq 711.  Post Office Ltd.  HMRC.  £39.20

8.6. PC account.  Chq 712.  TG Askew.  £456 inc £76 VAT

8.7. PC account.  Chq 713.  Century Printing.  No Parking signs for Wenn Evans.  £69.60 inc £11.60 VAT
8.8. CP account.  DD.  British Gas. £40.55 inc £1.93 VAT (22.11.16)

8.9. CP account.  DD.  Anglian Water.  £245.28 (22.12.16)
8.10. CP Account.  Chq 156.  Mr R Cornell.  December work.  £418.50
8.11. CP Account.  Chq 157.  Wayside Supplies.  £26.38 inc £4.40 VAT

9 The following planning applications were discussed:
9.1. PF/16/1563.  Workshops at, Road Side Barn, Whimpwell Green, Happisburgh.  Conversion of barn / workshop to dwelling and erection of detached garage/store following demolition of existing outbuildings.  Supported
9.2. PF/16/1541.  Thatch Dyke, School Common Road.  Conversion of garage and single-storey extension to rear to form holiday accommodation and single-storey extension to rear of main house.  Supported
9.3. PF/16/1525.  West Barn, Church Farm, Blacksmith’s Lane.  Variation of condition 2 of planning permission PF/04/0764 to permit full residential occupation of Unit 2.  Supported
10 The following planning decisions were noted:
10.1. Allotments available
10.2. Donations / Grants policy
12. Items for the Parish News:
13. Any other Business
a. Janet Thompson from the Happisburgh Craft Club had attended the meeting and stressed that the Craft Club was a non-profit club making knitted items for charity (for the Neo-natal unit at the hospital and for the Food Bank etc).   The Chairman thanked her for attending and for her clarification.  The Clerk noted that the Craft Club had written a lengthy letter and sent photos of their work with details of the charities that they work to help
b. Cllr G Siely offered his thanks to Cllr Newall and her colleagues for all her hard work raising money for various causes within the village and at the Wenn Evans.  Councillors echoed these thoughts
14. Date of next meeting – Monday 9th January 2017
The meeting closed at 8.20pm
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